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Annual Wild Game Feast ….. Save the Date: Saturday, March 29th….  Mark this 
night of culinary excellence on your calendar! Tickets for this feast are available now from Brian Felsing at the monthly meetings and Tuesday nights in the kitchen. Bring your family and friends to this gathering. Tickets are $40 and each ticket gives you 4 chances to win a gun. Since this is our biggest fundraiser of the year, please support us. There will be walk around gun raffles, strip ticket sales, 50/50s and Un-American Auctions to peak everyone’s interest.  
And of course, let’s not forget the wonderful food that we will be sampling. We will be having Walleye this year as an appetizer. Everyone attending is asked to bring some kind of game dish, a vegetable, salad, or dessert. And if you have wild game you would like to donate, we can always prepare it for you. Doors open at 4pm, appetizers will start being served at 4:30 and dinner will be served at 5pm. Lots of help is needed - call Brian. Sign-up sheets will be posted shortly for help and what you are bringing for food. There will be a cleaning session Friday 3/28 at 4pm for the Game Dinner. Everyone invited.
Membership Update: These members attended a NMO (New Member orientation) in January and will be voted on at the March mtg: Dylan Olesnevich (J), Liam Olinits (J), Eric Padilla (R) Laramy Padilla (R), Robert Rezzetano (R) and Kathy Rezzetano (R). Welcome to Brent Metal who changed to a Military member due to his schedule.
To those who joined our Club in the last year as probationary members, if you’ve fulfilled your welcome tasks (attended one meeting and worked for 2 events), please reach out to Faye before our March meeting! The SnoBall league welcomes helping hands, be it lending a hand to mark or assisting in the kitchen—each hour shared counts toward your journey from the waiting list to the full circle of our club family. 
If you or anyone has questions about membership, please feel free to reach out! You’re welcome to contact Faye directly or have them use the website’s ‘Contact Me’ form for more information. The next New Member Orientation Session will be Thursday, February 27, 2025. 

TRAP NEWS: 
SnoBall Winter Trap League & Practice  The League is underway and the last night will be  March 11th for this year! Join us every Tuesday night from 4:30–8:00 PM for a winter wonderland of friendly competition.  It’s $14.00/50 birds, with Juniors enjoying a special rate of $9.00/50 birds. The grounds are open to the public, so bring your friends and family for an evening of fun and skill. Whether you’re a pro or just starting, all are welcome to join. For more information, contact Scott Cukovich at 724-679-9596 or any experienced trap shooter. 
 Don’t forget to check the office for instructions to ensure your scores are counted—every point matters! If you miss a session, don’t worry—you can shoot ahead or make it up later! To be eligible for prizes and the season-ending banquet, you’ll need to complete a set number of shoots. So come out and enjoy some competition! The SnoBall Banquet will be Saturday, March 22. Stay tuned for more information
Trap Practice: Fun Awaits!  Every Tuesday from 5:00–8:00 PM, join us with an evening of trap shooting. Aim for the stars in a cheerful 50-bird challenge alongside the League’s best sharpshooters. Shells are available for $9.00/box, and it’s just $11.00/50 birds for members and non-members, with juniors shooting for only $6. 
North Suburban Traveling Trap League is comprised of the Mars, Northside, 
Millvale, and Rosedale Clubs and the weekly shoots rotate to a different Club every week. 
They are scheduled to start their summer league in April, with our Club sponsoring the Preseason event on Sunday April 13th at 10am. There will be a light meal provided that day. Monday, April 14th is the first regular weekly shoot starting at 4p and end at 8pm. There will be a meal served that evening. If you have any questions or are interested in joining, talk to Scott Cukovich.
Butler County Traveling Trap League: This league is comprised of Mars, Butler City, Evans City and RC Men’s Clubs. The first league night of shooting is April 9th at Evans City and will then move the next week to another Club. Stay tuned for more information.
Black Powder League: The League continues on Saturdays through end of Feb, with a hearty breakfast at 8:00 am. After breakfast, supplied and provided by Jinnie Stora (awesome I hear), there will be the mandatory safety meeting. Shooting begins about 9am. Come and enjoy the Black powder community and if you have never done it, come and learn about this old skill. For information, contact Mark Caudill.

 Calling All Kitchen Helpers! we’d love your help in the kitchen during SnoBall League on Tuesday nights and then once a month on Mondays and Wednesdays for the traveling Leagues, which start up in April! Whether you’re whipping up something sweet, tossing fresh salads, serving hearty meals, or helping tidy up, your support will make the night work well! Receipts (within reason) handed to Mark or Faye will be reimbursed, so bring your culinary creativity and let’s make it a dinner to remember. Check the attached calendar on our website for the schedule or find the sign-up sheet on the kitchen door. You can also contact Faye at (724) 321-2691 or Mark at (724) 679-0204 to lend a hand.	 
Excellent Chef donations: Thank you to Ken Kilby for making some awesome desserts for Tuesday night SnoBall dinners.  
Lend a Hand Indoors! Prefer Staying Warm and Cozy? If you’d rather stay indoors as the cool breezes blow, we also have indoor tasks to keep our clubhouse warm and welcoming for guests!  Let's make sure our space is warm, inviting, and ready to host friends and family alike. If you signed up for the Cleaning committee and you have a knack for an indoor activity, contact Faye at 724-321-2691 via text or email—let me know what time would work the best for you. The more helpers, the faster we can complete the work and settle in to enjoy the season’s blessings! Don’t forget to sign the task list on the door of the housekeeping closet when you finish your work so you get your activity card signed. 
[bookmark: _Hlk190254602]Thank you to Dan Dukes, Cecelia Ottenweller and Scott Briercheck for cleaning the last 2 months. Dan will be there 2/16 at 930am to clean and there will also be a big cleaning session Sunday March Friday 3/28 at 4pm to prepare for the Game Dinner. Everyone invited.
[image: ] 
Big Buck contest winner for Adults goes to Gary Heyl. No Juniors entered this year! $25 check was awarded to Gary for his 9 point buck with a 17” spread. 
  
 
[image: ][image: ]Merchandise for Sale: Visit Tracey at the meetings or at the SnoBall League to grab some gear—various styles/colors of caps, long and short sleeve T-shirts, and hoodies. These will definitely ward off the chill of the cold! These items make great gifts too! Will now accept credit cards for payment. See Tracey for purchases.
New Projects for the county-Member Eric Goucher is working on getting the word out about the projects in the attachment (in the initial email) which he is currently working on.  He is hoping some members may be interested and possibly want to join him in pulling some of them together.  He is hoping to generate interest in improving local, county, and eventually state government function.  “It starts with our schools and local/county government officials, many of whom are up for reelection this year and need
to be replaced.  With primaries in May, my hope is more local residents will start paying attention and assisting us in making necessary change locally,” says Eric. Please click on the attachment in the email for more information or call Eric @ 412-489-2842.

SHARING THE GOSPEL THROUGH HUNTING Feb 22nd from 5:30-9 pm. Member Joe Mycka is sharing information with our members about an evening of community and motivational storytelling of life-changing adventures from Billy Molls, a renowned outdoorsman, author, and award-winning producer of the “Modern Day Mountain Man” YouTube series. It will be at Discovery Christian Church, 170 Scharberry Lane, Mars, Pa 16046. Cost is $50 and includes catered buffet dinner and presentation. Doors open at 5:30pm, dinner will be served at 6pm and presentation follows at 7pm. Raffle baskets with 100% of proceeds going to the Wounded Warrior Foundation. Order tickets by scanning QR code (attachment in email) or by going to TICKETLEAP.com and searching “Billy Molls” under browse events.
Upcoming American Red Cross Adult First Aid/CPR/AED class will be Saturday, April 12 and will be taught by Faye Sabina with a few helpers. Cost of class will be $40.00. Sign up sheet will be on the door near office.
Pick of the Table - Winner for Jan was Michelle Wojnar and Feb winner was Ryan Trugan.
50/50 - Winner for Jan was Duane Mohney and Feb winner was Randy Szymik.

The Club’s Marketplace: Looking to get rid of your Old Gear?  "For Sale" section of the newsletter for any firearms, ammo, or other items you wish to get rid of. Dave Snyder has offered to take your calls (412)498-7432, texts, and emails at dsnyder18@hotmail.com to format the information for this publication. 









For sale by Chris Hasenflu
1.Howa Legend 1500 in 270 caliber. Rifle is new, never fired, Box and paperwork included. Green stock.  Cerakoted barrel. Price is $400, firm. Call Chris Hasenflu @ 724-650-6367. Located in Rochester, Beaver County. 
                         
                                            Continued

 
 2." FOR SALE by Seller -Larry Kramer, 267-858-1535 Allison Park Thank you!  

RIFLE WITH SCOPE AND BIPOD 
All 3 Very Good Condition/Lightly Used 
Includes Original Manuals for All 3   

$400.00 
Rifle:                                                      Bipod 
Ruger 10/22 Carbine                              Harris Series S Model L                                                                                                   
Caliber .22LR                                                                                                                                
18.5" Barrel      Serial # 247-32091                                                                                                             
Two 10 RD Rotary Magazines                                                                                                                                                                            
 Scope:                                                                                                                                                               
Leupold Veri-X 3-9 X 33 mm 
Adjustable Objective, Compact, EFR 
Duplex # 46402 
Gloss Black 
Quick-Release Rings and Base 
 
Pictures https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=e135c399be&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-
f:1819177180580616025&th=193f0401e0011759&view=fimg&fur=ip&permmsgid=msg-f:1819177180580616025&sz=s0l75-ft&attbid=ANGjdJ-6Pik5VBWnnf3Z6wmyl8-0OKSkWXhKtgyJzwArgky0SXDbG3xlWoNE4sbn32CRusE6Mjx43q2dkw1y9SFYSd6cAyoYpmW9hPi1noT3EXvxjayCfkyTRI9lr8&disp=emb&zw 
 
                                           

3.The following FOR SALE-Please call or see John Noto or call 724-996-4805.
               A. THOMPSON CENTER CONTENDER 357 Remington magnum./ .38 spl
                   10" barrel competition trigger and ejector  . adjustable sights pachmayr rear grip
 	         $ 495.00

B. FLAGS custom  98 mauser action with flags bbl ,assembled by Flags in North Hills. Custom bolt with Winchester style safety. Timney trigger. 4 X 12 scope  6 MM Remington
$ 950.00

                            Happy Valentine’s Day to all!!!!!
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